BANKRUPTCY “PDATE
October 15, 2019

If someone else would like to receive these “"dates, please send
an e-mail to Mary_Frederickson@sdb.uscourts.gov.

Diversity Symposium on October 24 -
Roadways to the Federal Bench:
Who Me? A Bankruptcy Judge?

The Judicial Conference Committee on the Administration of the
Bankruptcy System invites law students and young lawyers to
a diversity symposium "Roadways to the Federal Bench: Who
Me? A Bankruptcy Judge?" on October 24, 2019, from 3:00 to
5:00 p.m. (Central time). The program will start with a live
broadcasted national panel discussion from Washington, D.C.,
followed by local roundtable discussions in 19 cities (including
at the United States Courthouse located at 300 South Fourth
Street in Minneapolis) with many federal judges (including Judge
Schreier and Judge Nail in Minneapolis), bar association
members, and law students. The discussions will focus on the
practice of bankruptcy law, why diversity in the bankruptcy
bench and bar is important, and what law students and young
lawyers can do to enhance their chances of becoming a
bankruptcy judge. There is no charge for this program, but you
must click on this link and register for it. The deadline to
register is this Thursday, October 17, and there are a
few seats still available in Minneapolis.


https://www.uscourts.gov/judges-judgeships/about-federal-judges/event-registration-roadways-federal-bench-who-me-bankruptcy-judge?sid=98230&token=2046fc5fefd064c0c99ed36f46cb5ffd

Include Bankruptcy Case Number in Caption

Please remember to include the complete bankruptcy case
number in the caption of all pleadings and documents filed
after the petition, including the Disclosure of Compensation
(Appendices 2L and 2M of our local bankruptcy rules) and
Debtor's Statement Regarding Payment Advices (Appendix 1B).

Proposed Amendments for Public Comment

The Judicial Conference Advisory Committees on Appellate,
Bankruptcy, and Civil Rules have proposed amendments to their
rules and have requested that they be circulated to the bench,
bar, and public for comment. The proposed amendments and
the advisory committees' reports explaining the proposed
changes are posted on the Proposed Amendments Published for
Public Comment page of the federal judiciary's website. The
public comment period closes on February 19, 2020.

Link

Previous Bankruptcy “dates

As always, should you have questions regarding this ""date or
anything else concerning your dealings with the Court or the
Clerk's office, please let us know.


https://www.uscourts.gov/rules-policies/proposed-amendments-published-public-comment
https://www.sdb.uscourts.gov/news

